
ARCHIBALD LAKE ASSOCIATION ANNUAL MEETING: June 26th, 2021 

Townsend Town Hall: 9:00 social; 9:30 meeting 

 

1. Welcome/Call to Order    Karla Doyle  

Meeting was called to order at 9:30am 

Board Members present included Karla Doyle, Ken Schwebke, Mark Stumpf, Joe Harrison, 

Bill Ciske, Larry Schmechel, Rich Peters. 

34 Association Memberships in attendance (51 individuals) 

 

 

2. 2021 Budget Report – Vote for Approval  Bill Ciske 

Bank Balance - $38,902.37 

Highlights:  

2021 income of $3,323 DNR Grant advancement for EWM control, $6,950 in membership 

dues, and $4,150 in Lake Ecology Fund donations. 

2021 Expense of $17, 711 EWM Control and $2,250 website upgrade. 

 

2022 Budget highlights include $10,000 in additional DNR EWM control Grants and $600 

in Oconto County Healthy Waters Grant. 

Expense of $5,000 EWM Control. 

 

Matt Marty Moved to approve the Budget 

Kathy Wiggins 2nd 

Motion Passed 

 

  

 

3. Eurasian Water Milfoil Treatment Update  Ken Schwebke 

Ken presented very positive results of the EWM treatment we are seeing both from last 

year’s test and this year’s wider spread treatment.  He also shared the many hours of 

work that has been spent by designing and building the curtains, DNR and treatment 

company coordination to apply the herbicide at the very precise timing, water sampling 

being done very frequently before and after the treatment and DRN and County Grant 

applications.  There is much more information on our website. 

Huge thank you to Ken and the other members of the association that pitched in on this 

project!!!! 



 

 

4. High Lake Level Survey    Karla Doyle 

80% of the association needed to vote one way or the other. 

61% actually voted. 

No action will be taken to implement a temporary slow no wake for this year through the 

Towns of Townsend. 

 

The board did come with suggestion on alternative ideas to make the 250ft slow no wake 

request more visible and also took suggestions from the floor. 

Starting this week we will place the red buoys we used for the EWM treatment in specific 

locations around the lake with signage showing how far out 250ft is.  Also increasing the 

visibility at the boat landing. 

 

 

5. New Business 

Three board members terms were up this year.  Mark Stumpf, Joe Harrison, Ken 

Schwebke.  All agreed to stay on for another 3 year term.  We also asked if there were 

any nominations from the floor and there were none.  There was a unanimous vote in 

favor of electing them for another 3 year term. 

 

Discussion was had around getting more volunteers at the boat landing for inspecting 

boats and educating people on Clean Boats/Clean Waters.  There was also a suggestion 

to hire someone to do this job.  The board will look further into options. 

 

There is grant money available from Oconto County to do projects for shoreline 

restoration once the water levels start coming back down.  Matt Marty and Kathy Wiggins 

are our Oconto County Lakes and Waterways representatives.  The will get more detailed 

information and work back with the board to communicate options back to the 

association. 

 

 

6. Motion to Adjourn 

Betsy Nock moved to adjourn 

Matt Marty 2nd 

 

 


